
 

Hungerhill Parents Advisory Group (HPAG) 

 

Date: 9th May 2022 

Present: Mrs Pond (LPO), Mrs Laidlaw (JLA), Mr Storey (PSO), 6 parent representatives 

Apologies:  

Item Main points Actions 

Student Support 

restructure and 

investment 

LPO updated attendees with details of the reorganisation of the 
Student Support structure and subsequent investment in this 
area as we expand our provision to support students SEMH 
needs 

 
 
 

Updates from previous Update from previous meeting: 
Facebook group – Investigated further but current decision of 
the Parent Advisory Group is not to pursue. 
AtoL ranking – additional student voice undertaken and mixed 
feedback.  
 
 
End of year rewards/Awards 
 
 
 
Positive interactions and postcards 
 
 
 
 
 
Wellbeing Charter 
 
 

 
 
 
Intention is to trial a colour-coded approach in the 
summer reports rather than numerical ranking to show 
an AtoL banding rather than ranking. 
 
Alton Towers trip to take place for all year groups in final 
week 
On-site award mornings to resume 
 
New system for awarding of postcards has been 
introduced. 
The behaviour policy is to be reviewed in the summer 
term with staff and include the greater focus on positive 
interactions and celebration 
 
We have recruited an external company to support the 
development of the Wellbeing Charter. This is to be 
developed throughout the summer term 



 

Y11 leavers plan 
 
Learning journeys 
 
 
Food practical lessons – Actions taken: 

• Recipes have been streamlined looking at cost and an 
option has been added to purchase some ingredients 
from school 

• A letter is being sent to parents regarding the above 
and where to find out if their child is cooking the 
following week 

• We cannot tell parents direct dates when children we 
be cooking due to the many whole school calendar 
amendments that keep popping up and affecting our 
planning such as extended assemblies, drop down days, 
trips etc 

• Please see the letters above that have been distributed 
to parents 

 

A full plan to be circulated to parents 
 
The detail of these to be enhanced for academic year 
22/23 

Personal Development 

Mrs Hancock (RHA) 

RHA delivered a presentation outlining the work undertaken 
this year to enhance our provision in this area. 
 
Currently 45 enrichment clubs running across school (overseen 
by Mr Parks) Timetable shared 
 
 
Average attendance at enrichment clubs has increased 
significantly from Autumn to Spring term 
 
 
Student voice continues to inform programme 
 

 
 
 
Can we map out the wider curriculum entitlement for all 
students. 
Can we develop female games activities – e.g football 
 
Continue to closely monitor and promote attendance of 
PP students and those with SEND – suggested explaining 
collaboration with Bader. 
 
Continue to obtain formal and informal student feedback 
 



 

New picnic tables have been purchased to allow greater social 
provision at breaks and lunchtimes 
 
Engagement with community clubs has increased 
 
Student leadership opportunities remain strong (306 students 
currently undertake leadership roles across school) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Develop further Student Leadership opportunities 
Identify and launch new Y11 Student Leaders 
 
An offer from a parent representative to deliver a 
presentation about prejudice and conduct mentoring  

Uniform LP talked through the DfE paper and had examples of the new 
uniform to share with parents/carers 
Relaunch the swap shop 
 
 
Blazers, ties - remain the same and are to be purchased through 
Cliffs 
Proposal: 
Trousers – Cliffs to offer a cheaper alternative. Additionally can 
be purchased from alternative suppliers with guidance for 
acceptability provided by school 
Skirt expectations remain the same 
 
PE Kit – Cheaper alternatives to be available to purchase for 
September 

 
To be launched with parents/students able to drop 
unwanted uniform at reception 
 

A.O.B   

 

 


